
Jason T. Maloy, CPL 
5900 Turtle Creek Drive 

Plano, TX 75093 
(469) 688-9262 

jmaloy@tallcottonenergy.com 
___________________________________________________________ 
January 7, 2025 
 
Carl D. Campbell, CPL 
820 Gessner Rd, Ste 1650 
Houston, Texas 77024-4279 
 
Re:  AAPL Nomination – Joel Robbins, CPL 
  
Dear Mr. Campbell:  
 
It is with great pleasure and a sincere honor that I nominate Joel Robbins for consideration to 
the Executive Committee for American Association of Professional Landmen.  I have 
included a copy of his impressive resume and had multiple discussions with him regarding 
the duties related to serving on the AAPL Executive Committee. 
 
Upon graduating from Texas Tech Joel immediately found his way to the energy industry as 
a field landman successfully representing EOG Resources and Devon Energy throughout 
Texas.  He worked his way through various other operators throughout Dallas and Austin and 
eventually found his way to Merit Energy Company back in Dallas.  He has steadily worked 
his way into becoming one of their longest serving and highest regarded Land Managers at 
Merit. 
 
I met Joel through his leadership on the Dallas Association of Petroleum Landmen board of 
directors.  He has served in nearly all DAPL board positions and multiple terms.  He has also 
served on some of the most important committees for AAPL.  He is well respected, hard 
working and is one of the humblest leaders I’ve ever worked with.  He is a thought-leader in 
our profession, and I admire him greatly.  
 
Joel’s easy-going and friendly leadership style makes him a great fit for any leadership 
position within AAPL.  Given his extensive experience leading DAPL and his very 
successful leadership work on various AAPL committees, I think he would be a fantastic 
addition for the AAPL Executive Committee. 
 
Best, 

 
Jason Maloy, CPL 
  

mailto:jasonmaloy@hotmail.com

